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Making Rounds
Heritage Days Parade
On Saturday, June 23, MDH representatives participated in the Heritage Days parade. Frisbees with our 60th 
Anniversary logo were given to the crowd that lined the downtown streets while participants walked through the 
parade in partnership with the Lifeguard ambulance. Thank you to all the MDH participants!
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MDH Hotline
Do you have a compliance concern 
you need to share confidentially? 
Remember the MDH Hotline is 
available at (309) 836-1630.

Next Deadline
The next Making Rounds deadline 
is Noon on Tuesday, July 17. 
Please submit your information, 
articles, Thank You notes, recipes, 
achievements, etc., to Public Relations.

Job Opportunities

“Everyone was very helpful & explained everything.”

POSITIONS	       DEPARTMENT	     SHIFT	 STATUS
Medical Staff Coordinator	Quality and Innovation	 Days	 24 hrs/wk
Office Assistant	 Family Clinic	 Days	 Full-time
Office Assistant	 MMG	 Days	 Full-time
Office Assistant	 Orthopedic Clinic	 Days	 Full-time
President/CEO	 Administration	 Days	 Full-time
Supervisor	 Quality and Innovation	 Days	 Full-time
RN	 ICU	 7p-7:30a	 Full-time
RN	 Emergency Services	 7p-7:30a	 Full-time
RN	 Emergency Services	 Variable	 Full-time
RN	 Hospice	 Days	 24 hrs/wk
RN	 Operating Room	 7a-3:30p	 24 hrs/wk
Nurse Practitioner	 Hospitalist	 7a-7:30p	 24 hrs/wk
CNA	 Senior Behavioral Health	 7a-7:30p	 Full-time
Medical Assistant	 Cardiopulmonary	 8a-4:30p	 24 hrs/wk
Medical Assistant	 Convenient Care Clinic	 Days	 Full-time
Medical Assistant	 Family Clinic	 Days	 Full-time
Medical Assistant	 MMG	 Days	 Full-time
Medical Assistant	 OB/GYN Clinic	 Days	 Full-time
OR Tech	 Operating Room	 7a-3:30p	 Full-time
Ambulatory Clinic Analyst	 Information Systems	 Days	 Full-time
Specialist	 Behavioral Health Services	 Evening	 Registry
Gynecologist	 OB/GYN Clinic		  Full-time
MT(ASCP)	 Laboratory	 Days	 Full-time
Pediatrician	 Pediatric Clinic	 Days	 Full-time
Physical Therapist	 Sports Medicine and	 Days	 Full-time
	    Rehabilitation Services	
Polysomnographic Tech	 Cardiopulmonary	 7p-7:30a	 Registry

Full list also available online at www.MDH.org 
As of June 19, 2018

Moving Around
Mary Dimmitt is a Clerk in Health Information Management. She 
previously worked as a Certified Nurse Assistant and Activity Assistant in 
Senior Behavioral Health.

Andrea Sears is a Prep Aide in Post-Anesthesia Recovery. Andrea 
formerly worked as a Certified Nurse Assistant in Home Health.

Nicole Wetterling is a Secretary/Receptionist in Radiology after previously 
working as an Office Assistant in Pediatrics.

To view the June 2018 MDH 
Board Report, go to the Intranet 
and click on 
Departments       Administration

Norma Atwater, Clerk, Health 
Information Management
Kenny Boyd, President/CEO, 
Administration
Nakina Boyd, Registered Nurse, Post 
Anesthesia Recovery
Devon Cooper, Office Assistant, 
Family Clinic
Allie Hays, Nurse Assistant, Acute Care
Pam Kotter, Office Assistant, 
Orthopedic Clinic
Brenda Neal, Leader, Fiscal Services
Kat Shockley, Phlebotomist, 
Laboratory
Blain Smith, Unit Secretary, Senior 
Behavioral Health
Jessica Teeter, Respiratory Therapist, 
Cardiopulmonary
Lyndsey Utter, Social Services 
Assistant, Advocacy Services
DeAnna Voss, Certified Nurse 
Assistant, Senior Behavioral Health
Molly Wolfe, Registered Nurse, Acute 
Care

MDH Says Goodbye
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New Faces at MDH
MDH Welcomes New Employees

Andria Downs
Andria is a Patient Care 
Tech in Emergency 
Services. She is from 
Rushville and enjoys 
being outdoors and 

spending time with family and friends.

Alyssa Detrick
Alyssa is a Unit Secretary 
for Acute Care. She is 
from Macomb and enjoys 
traveling.

Taylor Ahrens
Taylor is a Cardio Tech in 
Cardiopulmonary. She is 
from Bettendorf, IA and 
is married to Zach. Taylor 
enjoys running.

Jazmen Coleman
Jazmen is an Office 
Assistant for Family 
Clinic. She is from 
Evanston and is married 
to Kevin. They have one 

child, Leilani. Jazmen enjoys DJing.

Abigail English
Abigail is a Cardio Tech 
in Cardiopulmonary. She 
is from Kahoka, MO and 
has two children: Elliot 
and Cooper.

Gareth Clark
Gareth is a Medical 
Laboratory Technician in 
Laboratory. He is from 
Wittenberg, WI and enjoys 
reading and gaming. Fieaz Ismal

Fieaz is a Housekeeping 
Aide for Environmental 
Services. He is from the 
United Kingdom and 
is married to Jennie. 

They have four children: Evan, 
Aidan, Adam and Ethan. Fieaz enjoys 
walking, graphic design and video 
games.

Ashley Ferguson
Ashley is a Licensed 
Practical Nurse for 
Acute Care. She is from 
Blandinsville and is 
married to Tyler. They 

have three children: Aden, Rosaleigh 
and JoAnna. Ashley enjoys crafts, 
gardening and being a ball mom.

Samantha Ford
Samantha is a Certified 
Nursing Assistant for 
Senior Behavioral 
Health. She is from 
Cuba and has one child, 

Hannah. Samantha likes to spend time 
with her family.

Lexie Heller
Lexie is a Certified 
Nursing Assistant 
and Patient Care Tech 
in Acute Care and 
Emergency Services.

Josh Lathrop
Josh is a Physical 
Therapist in 
Rehabilitation Services. 
He is from Beardstown 
and enjoys exercising 

and hunting.
Jake MacLean
Jake is a Certified 
Nursing Assistant for 
Acute Care/Senior 
Behavioral Health. He 
is from Coal City and 

enjoys fishing, hiking and painting.
Marj Mesiona
Marj is a MT(ASCP) in 
Laboratory. She is from 
the Philippines and 
enjoys reading books 
and watching TV.

Austin Montgomery
Austin is a Patient Care 
Tech in Emergency 
Services. He is from 
Monmouth and enjoys 
spending time with 

family and friends.
Bill Quilhot
Bill is an Agency MLT 
for Laboratory. He is 
from Arkansas and is 
married to Becky. They 
have three children: 

Ezekiel, Issac and Daniel.
Sami Ragle
Sami is a Certified 
Nursing Assistant for 
Acute Care/Senior 
Behavioral Health. She is 
from Astoria.
Lisa Shores
Lisa is a Housekeeping 
Aide for Environmental 
Services. She is from 
Michigan and is married 
to Robert. They have 

three children: Brandon, Ashley and 
Leah.

Bethany Weeks
Bethany is a Patient 
Care Tech in Emergency 
Services. She is from 
Keithsburg and has one 
child, Cooper.
Amanda Welter
Amanda is a Certified 
Nursing Assistant in 
Acute Care and Senior 
Behavioral Health. She 
is from Chicago and has 

one child Anneliese. Amanda enjoys 
biking and running.
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MDH Welcomes New Interns

“All I can say is good things about MDH.”

Chelsea Bruce
Chelsea is a Student in 
Surgery.

Artis Lewis
Artis is a Medical 
Student in Laboratory. 
She is from Chicago and 
enjoys tennis and reading 
short stories.

Wanda Bradford
Wanda is an Intern for 
Health Information 
Management. She is from 
Macomb and is married 
to Steve. Wanda enjoys 

spending time with family.
Kacper Cwiek
Kacper is an Intern in 
Information Systems.

MDH Welcomes New Students

Just Married
Ashley Breeden, 
Physical Therapist at 
the Rehabilitation Clinic, married 
Dustin Hager on May 5.

Heather Hudson and Cody 
Tyson were married on May 19. 
Heather is a Physical Therapist in 
Rehabilitation Services.

Theisa Cagle, Medical Assistant 
in Family Clinic, married Robert 
Hibbs on May 25.

Out and About
Leah Rybakowski and Susan 
Denecke spoke on suicide 
awareness on Friday, May 25, at 
Cuba High School on behalf of 
MDH Behavioral Health Services.

Welcome
Brian Dietz, MHA, FACHE
Interim President/CEO

McDonough District Hospital welcomes Brian Dietz as Interim 
President/CEO. 

Dietz has worked with the search firm B.E. Smith on several occasions 
as an interim CEO, most recently with INTEGRIS Bass Baptist Health 
Center in Enid, Oklahoma. Dietz spent four years as the CEO at Saint 
Francis Healthcare in Wilmington, Delaware. He oversaw a full-service 
community hospital with net revenues in excess of $166 million.

No stranger to west-central Illinois, Dietz worked from September 2008 
through May 2009 as the interim CEO at Blessing Hospital in Quincy. 
From April through October 2012 he was a consulting CEO for St. Mary’s 
Hospital (part of the Hospital Sisters Health System) in Streator, Illinois.

Dietz has also served in an interim role in healthcare facilities in: 
Indiana, Idaho, Oregon, Michigan and Illinois. He has worked as a senior 
executive healthcare professional for more than 35 years.

He earned his bachelor’s degree from Frostburg State University and a 
MHA degree from George Washington University.

“When the committee narrowed down the list of candidates, Brian 
impressed everyone in the group. He has an impressive track record as an 
interim CEO. We will not be sitting idle until a permanent CEO is named, 
Brian will continue to move our organization forward and strengthening 
our brand. I know he will do an excellent job for McDonough District 
Hospital,” said MDH Board of Directors Chairman Dr. Rick Iverson.

Dietz, originally from Bethesda, Maryland, is married to Patty. They 
have six children: Shannon, Josh, Asa, Scarlet, Selah, and Elim. In his 
spare time, Dietz enjoys spending time with his grandchildren, Civil War 
history, and hunting.
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Thank You 
Kenny Boyd
For the past seven years, Kenny Boyd served 
McDonough District Hospital as President and 
CEO. He said good-bye to MDH on June 23, 
moving to Tennessee for a Senior Executive level 
job at a healthcare facility closer to family.

“The past seven years at MDH have been an exciting time in my career. I have 
been blessed in working with a fantastic Board, Medical Staff and employee 
team who are truly focused on providing great care to our patients and 
continuously working to improve our organization. This team has worked to 
continue to make MDH successful in this time of unprecedented change in 
our industry as well as the unique challenges we face with the state’s economic 
instability,” said Boyd. “None of these issues or challenges has ever taken our 
team’s focus off of what’s most important and that is patient care. They have 
proven this by their recognition as a Top 100 Small and Rural Community 
Hospital, back-to-back ‘A’ grades from the Leapfrog Group for patient safety 
and a Most Wired Recognition for the utilization of Information Technology 
in patient care. These recognitions just scratch the surface of recognizing the 
great work they do every day. 

“I truly appreciate the opportunity to have worked with such an amazing 
group of care givers and volunteers and truly believe MDH will continue 
to be a vibrant organization providing care to the residents of west-central 
Illinois for many years to come,” said Boyd.

Boyd joined MDH in July 2011 as President and Chief Executive Officer. 
While successfully leading McDonough District Hospital through an 
unprecedented time of healthcare changes and budgetary challenges, Boyd 
played an active role in helping shape the current state of healthcare around 
the state of Illinois and economic development locally.

On a statewide level, Boyd served as a member of the Illinois Health and 
Hospital Association and the IHA Venture Association Corporation Board. 
Locally, Boyd was actively involved with the McDonough County YMCA 
Board, Macomb Area Economic Development Corporation Board, Macomb 
Noon Rotary, and Chair of the Macomb Area Chamber of Commerce 
Government Relations Committee.

He and his wife Nakina were active in the community by participating in and 
attending numerous events for charitable organizations.

“On behalf of the MDH Board of Directors, I want to thank Kenny for his 
years of service. He did an excellent job leading our hospital through some 
difficult budgetary times. We appreciate all he did to make MDH a better 
place to work while serving the patients in our area. We wish Kenny and his 
family all the best in their future endeavors,” said Dr. Rick Iverson, Chairman 
of the MDH Board of Directors.
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For the month of May, the Service Excellence department at McDonough 
District Hospital would like to recognize and say thank you to employees 
and physicians for their outstanding customer service to patients.
The Press Ganey, Deyta (Hospice) and Patient Satisfaction surveys call 
attention to employees who demonstrate excellent customer service, 
according to Administrative Leader of Quality and Innovation Maggie Dubil. 
Individuals recognized receive a customer service Thank You Certificate and 
are nominated for the MVP award for their outstanding hard work. 
Recognition for outstanding customer service goes to the following 
professionals:
Cardiopulmonary: Shawn Evans, Cardiopulmonary Technician
Emergency Services: Dr. Brown; Alexis Murk, NP; Joshua Adaya, RN
Food and Nutrition Services: Stephanie Courtois; Yagonda Stewart-Hall; 
Stacy Clark; Rebecca Morrissey; Dalayna Winget
Home Health: Megan Carter, RN; Kayla Anderson, RN
Laboratory: Paul Copeland, Phlebotomist; Jean Shelly, Phlebotomist  
McDonough Medical Group: Dr. Gonzales; Dr. Mitchell; Dr. Jalil and staff; 
Dr. Sarwar; Dr. Smith; Brenda Powell-Allen, WHNP; Sherrie Ramirez, 
Office Assistant; Kelcyn Hoover, X-Ray Tech – RT; Rachelle McCoy, Clinic 
RN; Janelle Friday, Office Assistant
Radiology: Shawn Stranger, MRI Technician
Senior Behavioral Health: All staff; CL Tarantola, RT; Sarah Gossage, RN; 
Blain Smith, Unit Secretary; Rita O’Donnell, Social Worker; Carolyn Cox, 
Social Worker
Sports Medicine and Rehabilitation Services: Roger Reno, PTA; Patrick 
Smith, PT 
Surgical Services: Dr. Biagini; Ashley Kessler, RN; Cindy Canevit, RN

The MDH Hospice Team was also recognized in two Deyta surveys with 
words of recognition and acknowledgement for the compassionate and 
professional care provided to patients and their families:

“Very professional. Gave me all info regarding her condition. Easy access if I 
had any questions, thoughts, or concerns. They were there to listen. Loved the 

Hospice Team!”
“The whole Hospice Team did an excellent job of helping me when I needed it 

and stepping back when I didn’t.”
Congratulations to those recognized in this article and thank you for your 
ongoing commitment to providing an exceptional patient experience!

Recognition for Outstanding Customer Service 

Cindy Thompson (right)

MVP Awards

CL Tarantola

Matt Kessler

MVP Thank Yous - $25
Matt Kessler-Laboratory

Cindy Thompson-Admitting

MVP Award - $50
CL Tarantola-Senior Behavioral 

Health



June 2018

Making Rounds...Page 7



Page 8...Making Rounds

Please join in congratulating Jill Cook, Foundation Coordinator, on being named the recipient of 
the MDH APPLE Award for May 2018. APPLE stands for “Achieving outstanding Performance 
in Patient care, Leadership, Loyalty and Enthusiasm for MDH”.
Jill graduated from Western Illinois University with a Bachelor of Science degree in Interdisciplinary 
Studies in May 2015. Jill began in her current role as Foundation Coordinator on December 14, 
2015. Jill is a Macomb Centennial Morning Rotary Club member. She is also actively involved 
with community groups such as the West Prairie FFA Alumni Board and Scholarship Committee, 
Dickens on the Square Committee, and Macomb Downtown Development Committee.

Jill has established great relationships with volunteers, board members, physicians, employees, and donors. They respect 
her professionalism and charming personality. She has recruited several new Golden Apple Society members and has 
done a lot to build and improve donor relations and stewardship. Her dedication and commitment is outstanding. She 
is a team player who provides a positive demeanor. Jill is very dedicated to MDH and to the Foundation.
Jill’s major strengths are her quality, timeliness, and organization. Jill established the Grateful Patient Program and 
the Healing Hands Award. She coordinates events such as the Big Game Party, Summer Block Membership Drive, 
the MDH Annual Golf Tournament, Jingle ‘n Mingle, and Festival of Trees. She also assisted with the Golden Apple 
Society Recognition Reception and the Summer Social recruitment event. Jill is an exceptional employee.
“Jill is a superstar! She is honest, trustworthy, confidential, efficient, dedicated, professional, reliable, responsible, and 
very organized,” states one nominator. Jill puts the “Wow!” in everything she does. She is always searching for ways to 
improve and raise funds to benefit MDH patients, visitors, services, employees, physicians, volunteers and the hospital 
in general.
Jill and her husband, Dylan, have a Labradoodle puppy named Molly. Jill enjoys making crafts and personalized cards, 
attending craft shows, collecting crocks, working on the farm, and spending time with family and friends.

APPLE Winner May 2018

Jill Cook

“I had surgery in Arizona and I would rate MDH as outstanding in comparison.”

WALL OF FAME
Recognition boards with a modern design were installed to replace existing boards in the MDH main hallway to 
honor those memorials reaching $500 and up and major donors who have supported the hospital financially. The 
new display will be more cost effective and recognize additional names for years to come!
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Service Request Forms
Need Plant Engineering to help you move a desk, change a light bulb or paint a wall? How about Biomed 
Services to work on medical equipment? The quickest and best way to reach us is to submit a Service Request 
form on the Intranet.

Step 1: Go to the Intranet 
Home Page and click on 
Plant Engineering or Biomed 
Service Request.

Step 2: Fill out the Service Request Form for A.) Plant Engineering 
or B.) Biomed and click submit.

A.

B.

•	Baby wipes
•	Cleaning wipes
•	Feminine 

hygiene products
•	Paper towels

•	Tissues
•	Trash of any 

kind

PLEASE DO NOT FLUSH
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On June 14, a groundbreaking ceremony was held to celebrate the 
start of the Dolores Kator Switzer Women’s Center (DKSWC) at 
McDonough District Hospital. Exactly 124 community members, 
donors and employees attended the event! The evening began with 
a welcome by MDH President/CEO Kenny Boyd. Vicky Kipling,  
Leader of MDH Foundation, followed with remarks about the 
DKSWC and history of the initial donation in 2014 made by the 
late Dick Switzer (passed away on October 19, 2016) in honor of 
his wife Dolores, who passed away on the same day three years 
prior. MDH Board of Directors Vice Chairman Dr. Andrew Baker 
spoke on behalf of the Board, and Macomb Mayor Mike Inman 
added comments on the project.

“This project has been a long time in the making. I’d like to thank 
the providers in our women’s health services for the great job they 
do and the Board of Directors for approving this project, which 
will give us the facilities that will match the quality of the providers 
we have delivering outstanding care to the women throughout our 
region on a daily basis,” said Boyd.

Representatives from area businesses and several individuals – all 
who have made major donations to the project – took part in the 
first official shovel in the dirt ceremony.

“I’m very privileged to be a part of the Women’s Center and to have 
known Dick and Dolores Switzer very well. I’m so happy to see this 
project come to fruition in memory of Dolores Kator Switzer,” said 
Kipling. “It will bring a modern new space to the women in our 
community.”    

PROJECT UPDATE
Currently, the obstetrics and nursery area is located on the 
first floor. Work has begun on the second floor to temporarily 
accommodate the department during the renovation process 
then move back to the first floor upon completion. The plans will 
feature seven obstetrics beds in six rooms, three Labor-Delivery-
Recovery rooms, and renovations to the OB/Imaging waiting 
rooms, nursery area and imaging center. The imaging component 
of the DKSWC expansion includes: diagnostic imaging, new 
waiting area, and expanding and remodeling the suites for 3-D 
digital mammography, stereotactic breast biopsy, ultrasound and 
bone density screenings.

Dolores Kator Switzer 
Women’s Center 
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July Calendar of Events
Chronic Pain Management Group
Mondays
1-2 p.m., Health Services Building 1 Auditorium
Pre-registration and screening required. 8-week group.
Contact Behavioral Health Services at (309) 836-1582. 

Anger Management
Tuesdays 
3:30-5 p.m., Health Services Building 1 Auditorium
Pre-registration required.
Call Behavioral Health Services at (309) 836-1582.

Suicide Support Group
Monday, July 2
7-8 p.m., Health Services Building 1 Auditorium
Contact Behavioral Health Services at (309) 836-1582.

Childbirth & Infant Care: 4-Week “L.A.T.E.” Class
Thursdays, July 5, 12, 19 & 26
6-8:15 p.m., Auditorium B
Class will meet one night a week for four weeks. 
Pre-registration required. Call OB at (309) 836-1570.

Advanced Cardiac Life Support (ACLS) - Renewal
Tuesday, July 10
8:30 a.m.-3 p.m., Auditoriums A & B
Pre-registration required. Fee: $100 plus $37 for the 
book. 
MDH employees may take the class for free with 
approval from their department leader.
For more information or to register, contact MDH Staff 
Development at (309) 836-1654 or email
staffdevelopment@mdh.org. 

Community CPR Class 
Wednesday, July 11
6 p.m., Auditoriums A & B and Auxiliary Workroom
Fee: $40. Pre-registration required.
Contact MDH Outreach Services at (309) 836-1584.  

Bereavement Support Group-New Horizons
Monday, July 16
3-4 p.m., Private Dining Room
For more information, call Hospice at (309) 836-1543.

Childbirth & Infant Care: 8 Hour “L.A.T.E.” Class
Saturday, July 28
8 a.m.-4:30 p.m., Auditoriums A & B
Pre-registration required. Call OB at (309) 836-1570.

Tuesday, July 10
Credentials & Bylaws, 7 a.m., PDR

Wednesday, July 11
OB-Gyn Department, 12 p.m., Auditorium B

Thursday, July 12
Department of Medicine, 12 p.m., Auditorium A/B

Friday, July 13
Exec Committee, 12 p.m., PDR

Wednesday, July 18
PHO Office Managers, 12 p.m., PDR

Thursday, July 19
Tumor Board, 12 p.m., Auditorium A/B

Wednesday, July 25
PHO Board of Directors, 12 p.m., PDR

Friday, July 27
Medical Staff Quality Improvement, 12 p.m., TFBR

July Meetings Calendar

...Benefit Break ...
Take a minute to learn more about your 

benefits and other HR issues.

College Savings Plan
Start saving for your children or grandchildren’s 
education or even expenses for your own education 
conveniently through payroll deduction.  MDH 
currently offers the BrightDirections program to 
employees.  There are tax advantages to enrolling in a 
college savings plan.  
To learn more about the savings fund, please schedule 
an appointment with the VALIC representative by 
contacting Human Resources at extension 13492. 
For more general information about different options 
for saving for college, please refer to the following 
websites:
www.savingforcollege.com
www.collegesavings.org
If you have questions concerning this topic or any 
suggestions for future Benefit Breaks, please contact 
Human Resources at extension 13492.
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Help from IS
Are you or someone you know needing assistance 
with Policies/ Procedures/ Protocols or Forms?
Information Systems is here to help you. Call 
(x13263) or stop by the front IS office located in the 
basement across from the time clock. Our Admin 
Support Specialist would be glad to assist you anytime 
Monday–Friday 7 a.m.–3:30 p.m. You can also place 
your items in the ‘TYPING’ basket located in the 
basement mailroom.

Things to remember for P/P/P & F:
1.	 Monthly reports are sent out listing P/P/P & 

Forms that are in need of review or to be updated.
2.	 If there are no updates/revisions needed, simply 

mark on the report ‘DATE CHANGE ONLY’ and 
send it back to Information Systems.  

3.	 If there are changes needed, make the needed 
changes IN RED INK, attach correct routing slip 
and return to IS.
Correct Routing Slips:
•	 AD -26: Routing Slip for Policy/Procedures/

Protocols
•	 AD -57: Forms Development/Revision Checklist

4.	 There are procedures available online pertaining 
to P/P/P and Forms.  
•	 MDP0373: Work Flow of Multidisciplinary    

and/or Department- Specific Policies, 
Procedures and Protocols

•	 MD0149: Policy on Policies and Procedures
5.	 All of the policies and forms mentioned above are 

available on the intranet under REFERENCE> 
MDH Docs.     

Tests offered:
•	 Pulmonary Function Testing

•	 Electroencephalography-EEG

•	 Electrocardiography-EKG

•	 Ambulatory Blood Pressure Monitors

•	 Event Monitors

•	 24-hour and 48-hour Holter Monitors

•	 Home Sleep Study Monitors

•	 *Echocardiograms, Stress Tests and  	  	
  Vascular Studies

Cardiopulmonary 
Outpatient Testing

To schedule an appointment call:

(309) 836-1538

Times Offered:
Monday, Wednesday, Friday         
7 a.m.–3:30 p.m.

Tuesday, Thursday 
7 a.m.–8 p.m.

*Offered Monday-Friday from 7 a.m.–3 p.m.

Starting on Tuesday, July 10, the 
Cardiopulmonary Department will expand 
its hours on Tuesdays and Thursdays for 
outpatient testing services.
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Each month during the school year McDonough District Hospital 
participates in the Adopt-A-Classroom program. This year MDH 
has adopted Mrs. Linda Poore’s 3rd grade students at Lincoln 
School. A representative from MDH visits the classroom to educate 
students about various departments at the hospital.

Orthopedic Surgeon
Dr. Drake White visited our Adopt A Classroom students in May. He shared with students details about the job 
of an orthopedic surgeon and brought along a skeleton to demonstrate the different bones that make up the 
human body. Dr. White also brought surgical scrubs and props so students could see what surgeons and their 
staff are required to wear and the preparation required. The students thoroughly enjoyed the lesson from Dr. 
White and dressing up in the surgical gear. The class received MDH basketballs to commemorate the visit.   

Senior Behavioral Health Unit Introduces 
Trauma Informed Yoga

Recreation Therapist CL Tarantola recently 
became a PESI Certified Instructor 
in Trauma Informed Yoga. PESI, or 
Professional Educational Systems, Inc., 
is a leader in continuing education 
seminars, conferences, in-house training, 
webcasts and products for mental health 
professionals. 

This therapy is now offered to patients on the Senior Behavioral 
Health Unit on a daily basis. Sessions are chair-based, so patients 
of all levels and abilities can participate.
Benefits of Trauma Informed Yoga:

•	 Increased mindfulness
•	 Heightened awareness of emotions and emotional needs
•	 Improved blood pressure health
•	 Opportunity to minimize anxiety
•	 Create a more positive outlook

In addition to these benefits, trained instructors are able to 
observe and evaluate the patients throughout the sessions. 

CL Tarantola
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Championship Flight
1st Place: First Investment Services: Connie 
Garner, Janet Nave, Sheri Crandell and 
Amanda Silberer

2nd Place: GLOVES: Kathy Orban, Kathy 
Veroni, Linda Elsea and Vicky Green

First Flight
1st Place: Chicks with Sticks: Kelly Hamm, 
Jami Minter and Meridith Gravina

2nd Place: ParTee: Penny Lawyer, Beth 
Jameson, Becky Pumo and Linda O’Neill

Spirit Award: My Friend: Jenny Claudon, 
Jan Clough, Terri Burnham and Terra 
Litchfield

Longest Putt: Becky Pumo
Closest to the Pin: Jami Minter
Longest Drive: Kelly Hamm

Health Matters Committee: 
Margaret Taylor, Chair
Carrie Depoy, Cathy Early, Kelly Hamm, 
Beth Jameson, Jami Minter, Kathy Orban, 
Amber Patrick and Amanda Silberer 

Event Sponsor

 

Cocktail Party Sponsor
Dr. Scott E. Urch
MDH Orthopedics & Sports Medicine

Health Matters Ladies Golf Classic Raises over $17,200 for MDH
On May 31 and June 1, 60 lady golfers took part in the Health Matters Ladies Golf Classic 
to benefit the Dolores Kator Switzer Women’s Center at MDH. Participants enjoyed a 
cocktail party/caddie auction and 18 holes of golf followed by lunch and awards at the 
Macomb Country Club.




